## **Community Relations Committee**

**CRC** 

Meeting Notes

March 14, 2016

The March meeting of the CRC committee was held March 14th in the annex. Present were Dianne Clement, Gwen Imhoff, Rory Potter, Lynne Ring, Pat Speer, Bob Stockinger, and Ron Gerlach, Board Liaison. Those absent were Roger Valdez, Billie Velaquez, Rosemary Grimmet, and Janet DelSardo

## **Unfinished Business**

We discussed the CPR classes that will be on Saturday, March 19<sup>th</sup> from 1:00 pm. – 3:00 p.m. As of today thirty-four people have signed up for the CRP class. The new AED has arrived for us to use on Saturday along with the old model. We will have a sign-in table at the entrance to the ballroom. Tables will be set up Friday for the demonstrations and refreshments. Dianne and Rory will pick up the water and cookies for fifty people. Members are to be there at 12:15 p.m. Saturday for set up and to get the coffee started along with putting the cookies and water out. Members will stay afterward to clean up.

We also discussed the things that need to be done to prepare for the Hurricane Awareness Seminar on June 25<sup>th</sup>. Dianne is going to ask Nancy if we still have our Hurricane Awareness pamphlets from last year. Dianne also will contact Roland Garcia, in Emergency Management with the City of Pearland, to see if he can provide the Brazoria County Hurricane pamphlets. Dianne will ask Dr. Mike Warneke if he could come on Saturday.

## **New Business**

Ron Gerlach said that he will ask the Board to accept Lynne Ring and Rosemary Grimmet as members of CRC.

Hope to see everyone at our April meeting. It will be held April 19<sup>th</sup> (third Tuesday of each month) at 10:00 a.m. in the annex.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Rory Potter